
 
 

NOTICE OF 
 

SECURITY PLAN CLOSED SHADE MEETING ON 4/8/25 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of County Commissioners of Indian 
River County, Florida, will conduct a closed meeting for security planning at 
10:00 a.m. on Tuesday April 8, 2025 at its regularly scheduled Board meeting. 
This meeting is exempt from Sunshine Law pursuant to Fla. Sta. 286.0113(1) 
and is closed to the public because it involves discussion with the Indian River 

County Sheriff regarding threat response planning. The closed shade meeting 
will be attended by the Board of County Commissioners, Sheriff Eric 
Flowers, the County Attorney and County Administrator and department 
heads and County staff necessary for coordination in a security plan 
including but not limited to Emergency Services, Public Works, Utilities, IT, 
and Building and Facilities. The estimated time for the shade meeting is one 
hour. The entire closed shade meeting will be recorded by a certified court 
reporter. Once the closed session is announced, the Commission, Sheriff 
and County staff will move to room B-501. At the conclusion of the shade 
meeting, the Board of County Commissioners will return to the Board 
Chambers to resume its meeting. 
 
 
 
     INDIAN RIVER COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY 
     COMMISSIONERS 
 
     JOSEEPH E. FLESCHER, CHAIRMAN 


